Date: August 28th, 2003

Sportsmen Bassmasters Club Meeting Minutes:

Members Present:

Rob A.
Paul B.
Pat B.
Rusty B.
Michael B. 
Tom C.

Mike D.
Mickey G.
Matt McCo
Cal M.
Mike McD.
Gary N

Paul N.
Carey N.
Troy O.
Robin O.
Dave R.
Zach R

Dale R.
Brent S.
Chris T.
Bill Young


Presidents Report (Paul Becka):

· Paul reported that Joel has resigned from the club. He desires to be added to the waiting list in hopes that his job situation will allow him to participate more some time down the road. 

· Federation President Jay Green sent out a letter to all members outlining the situation with BASS and ESPN. Everyone is encouraged to read it. One of the main points is Don Cochran is being brought back as the National Director. He was the former Director for years prior to leaving to run the “boat racing” experiment. 

· Replacement plates are available for all the tournaments this year. The new ones are wider and will fit the plaques. See Paul if you won one. 

· Paul clarified the club policy for subsidizing new plaques. The club pays ½ the cost of a wall plaque for the first one a member orders. After that, you are on your own. See him if you are interested in ordering one. 

Vice Presidents Report (Robin Olson):

· Robin reported that there seems to be a lot of people dropping out of the club tournaments at the last minute. This is very unfair to the other members of the club and needs to be avoided if at all possible. If you know that you aren’t going to be able to fish, let him know as soon as possible so different pairings can be arranged.

· Gander Mountain ran a promotion this spring where 10% of your purchase went to a club of your choice.  Robin received a check for $20.35 from that promotion.  

· The Bloomington Gander Mountain is running this promotion again on September 15th from 6:30 pm to 9 pm.  If you need any fishing or hunting stuff, swing in and ask for the money to go to our club.  Zach handed out flyers for this promotion.

· Good job at Minnetonka tournament, only had 1 dead fish

· Please use club bags for weigh in, this is the reason why we purchased them.  Don’t bring fish to the weight in with your own bag.  We are trying to limit the number of people weighting in at the same time.

· Robin brought up the issue of guest at tournaments.  

· All guest need to weight in after all club members have weighted their fish.

· In the case of an unscheduled guest boater, that boater needs to leave the blast off sight prior to the club blast off or wait till all club members have blasted off.  This last tournament we had a situation where a non-club boater took off when the felt like it and cut someone off.  

Secretary/Treasurers Report (Patrick Bisek):
· The club purchased four buckets to be used during weigh-ins.   

· The club owes Dale for the family tournament (paid), Mike D for plaques (paid), Pat B. for buckets (not paid), and Rob for state tournament (not paid).

· The following owe money to the club…Jeff S for plaques (paid), Jim B for dues (paid), & Gander Mountain for spring promotion (paid).

· Current balance is $2,298.20

Internet Director (Mickey Goetting):
· There are some updates to the web site, check them out. 

· Mickey is planning on adding some articles to the web soon.  

· If you have any photos, please give to Mickey so he can scan them and put on web.

· YTD total for Bass pro is $131.11.

· Mickey is missing ½ of the data for club tournaments.  Please get this information to Mickey.  Please use the online form to enter your information.    
Special Projects (Bill Young):
· We had a great family tournament, thanks to all that helped.

Data Director (Cal McCracken):
· Mike D has new email address.  

Federation Report (Mike Breuer):

· Nothing new other than the email from Jay.  

Old Business:

· Matt (guest from last month) made it back 2nd time and Jim Batten

· A discussion was held on the scoring system.  Tom made a motion that any ties in total points will be broken by total weight (after a throw away).  In the event of a tie for total weight, the 2nd tiebreaker will be big fish.  Motioned 2nd by many, vote taken and passed.  This motion goes into affect for this year.

New Business:

· All people going to state, please meet after meeting to go over details.

· Due to Joel leaving the club, we have one open spot.  Jim Battin is next in line to join the club.  Jim was asked to leave so we could vote.  A discussion was held about letting someone in during the middle of the season including Pros/Cons and the fee to charge him.  It was decided that the fee would be $20 plus $2 for each remaining tournament for the big bass pot.  A vote was taken …welcome to the club Jim!  

· Currently our waiting list to join the club is:

1. Craig Strom

2. Joel Smith

3. Matt H

· Mike B. brought up having tournament on O’Dowd on September 7th.  Anyone interested please contact Mike for more details.

· We will try to secure Captain Jack’s restaurant on Prior Lake for our final weigh-in of the year. This will give us an opportunity to celebrate the closing of the tournament season and say goodby to Mike McD prior to his leaving for Texas. He has informed us that he has turned in his letter of resignation and his last day of work will be Oct 15th. There is a possibility that he may be able to work a consultant deal for next year and work his schedule to fish with us. Let’s hope it works out.

· Mystery Tournament lakes are: 

· Waconia

· Sylvia Twin

· Sugar

· Washington Stella (By Dassel)

· Maple

· These lakes are officially off limits till the tournament.

· We are meeting at Perkins on 55 & 494 (Northwest intersection) for the Mystery tournament.  Please arrive between 5 & 5:30.  Drawing will be around 5:30, so if you want breakfast arrive earlier.  Robin called to verify that Perkins would be open.  This is a revision since the meeting.  We are not meeting at Denny’s!

· Currently have 15 boaters and 14 non-boaters.  Robin has the list of boaters.  Check with him if you are not sure if you are a boater or non-boater.  

· Matt (guest) would like to fish this tournament if we have room.

· Please call Robin ahead of time if you are not going to attend this tournament.

Next Meeting is Thursday, September 25th at 7:00 pm location: David Fongs

Next Tournament is: Sunday, September 21st Meeting at Perkins on I-494 & HWY 55 (Plymouth) partner & lake pick will be around 5:30.  Show up earlier to eat breakfast. 

